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www.ProtectingOurGuardians.org
428 Park Avenue
Birmingham, AL 35226
Tel: 205.823.2698
Protecting.Our.Guardians@charter.net

Congressman Maurice Hinchey

Attention: Mr. Liam Fitzsimmons

June 7, 2008
Dear Congressman Hinchey,
Thank you for authoring the much needed Carmelo Rodriguez Military Medical Accountability Act, H.R. 6093.  We are writing to you in support of this important legislation.  As one member of our Board of Directors stated “…one Carmelo Rodriguez ‘incident’ is too many!”  
Our organization has seen hundreds of similar tragedies; and research reveals that there have been thousands of strong, healthy, military members who have become crippled, disabled, or even died, after taking the anthrax vaccine under orders from the Department of Defense and its Anthrax Vaccine Immunization Program (AVIP).  Our delegations of veterans, concerned spouses, and our Medical Advisor, Dr. Nass, have visited Capitol Hill countless times over the past several years in order to speak with Senators, Representatives, and legislative assistants about the dangers of the anthrax vaccine, its detrimental impact on our soldiers, our national security, and on military families.  
“Military Medical Accountability” is needed to stop the reckless disregard for military members’ health when their lives are at stake.  In fact, as you know, the Feres Doctrine prevents military members from seeking recourse for medical negligence or malpractice.  In addition, those disabled or killed by their anthrax vaccine shots also have no other recourse to pursue, because the manufacturer (Bioport, now called Emergent BioSolutions) was given indemnity under Public Law 85-804 by the U.S. Secretary of the Army, Luis Caldera, in September of 1998, who cited, "unusually hazardous risks.”  We would like to see that change.  When H.R. 6093 passes, soldiers will be able to hold those who are responsible for their sudden illnesses to be held accountable.  Ultimately, when H.R. 6093 passes, we will see our soldiers getting better healthcare and serving our country for longer periods of time.  Your legislation upholds truth, justice, and compassion.  

In the meantime, we still have veterans like Fred Conklin, who suffer.  He had two anthrax vaccines and almost died from Stephen Johnson Syndrome.  Doctors down in Mobile County, AL were able to save his life.  His injuries were not considered Line-of-Duty, so he and his wife have had to fight an uphill battle for years to get his disability with the VA and go through PEB/MEB proceedings.  They lived on just $800 dollars a month--with two teenage sons in a home that was declared a total disaster because Hurricane Katrina had ruined it.  Fred is in constant pain, needs a wheelchair, and needs oxygen.  H.R. 6093 will help Fred and his family.
We will be notifying our members and associates across the nation about the Carmelo Rodriguez Military Medical Accountability Act and asking them to support it by contacting their various Representatives.  Thank you again for your efforts, and insights, on behalf of military members and their families.

Sincerely,

//signed//
Steve Fisher

Protecting Our Guardians
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